TARRANT COUNTY

OFFICE OF THE
SHERIFF
Bill E. Waybourn PLAZA BUILDING
Sheriff 200 TAYLOR STREET
817/884-3098 SEVENTH FLOOR
Fax 817/212-6987 FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76196

October 19, 2022

Kim Trussell, Audit Manager
Tarrant County Auditor’s Office
100 E. Weatherford, Room 506
Fort Worth, Texas 76196

The Tarrant County Sheriff’s Office Combined Narcotics Enforcement Team (CNET)
respectfully requests that our Confidential Imprest Funds (CIF) authorization be raised from the
current $25,000 level to $50,000.

CNET Investigators are conducting more investigations that target significant Drug
Trafficking Organizations operating in Tarrant County. In these investigations, undercover drug
purchases are more likely to be conducted in order to further criminal investigations.

It is also common that CNET Investigators will have multiple investigations being
conducted at the same time and it is likely that several drug purchases will need to occur within a
short time of each other. Therefore, the CIF funds on hand need to be increased in order that our
criminal investigations do not have to be delayed due to lack of funds on hand.

If additional information is needed, please contact CNET Commander Trace McDonald at
682-429-0021. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

At Your Service,

TR,

BiLL E. WAYBOURY
SHERIFF
TARRANT COUNTY, TEXAS
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